
55949 Between 5 and 9 Waterloo Place, Edinburgh, EH1 3BG 

We are making a request for information relating to an accident on 27th August 2022 

between 5 and 9 Waterloo Place, Edinburgh, EH1 3BG. 

The timeframe for your searches is 12 months prior to the date of the accident, 27th August 

2022 (27/08/2021 to 26/08/2022). 

In particular, we require the following information:- 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication relating to the 

drainage gullies outside of the said location. 

The attached Site History Report provides inspection, complaint and maintenance records 

for the length of Waterloo Place in the period requested. It is possible that report reference 

1379399 on Page 6 of 9 relates to the ‘drainage gullies’ described in your request, but there 

was limited detail provided with this report. The inspection carried out in response to this 

report found no defect.  

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing complaints 

made in relation to the said gullies/missing grates outside of the said location. 

Please refer to the ‘Customer Services’ section of the attached Site History Report. Enquiry 

ref. 1379399 on Page 6 of 9 appears to be the only reference to the footway at this specific 

location – 9 Waterloo Place. 

Information including sight of any written or electronic communication detailing that the 

occupiers of 3-7 Waterloo Place, Edinburgh, EH1 3BG and 9 Waterloo Place, Edinburgh, 

EH1 3BG are responsible for the maintenance of the gullies. 

There are no such records held, however, please refer to Section 31 of the City of Edinburgh 

District Council Order Confirmation Act 1991 which may be relevant: 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukla/1991/19/enacted  

We would also request any photographs held relating to the above requested information. 

Please refer to the attached photographs in relation to defect ref. 1379399. These 

photographs taken on 24/05/2022 were in response to a report submitted on 19/05/2022. As 

the report provided limited detail, all three metal items in the immediate vicinity were 

photographed, all showing no defect. These show skylights, a manhole cover and a cross-

footway channel, all outside 9 Waterloo Place. 

Third party personal information has been redacted from the documents provided in 

compliance with the Data Protection Act 2018. 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukla/1991/19/enacted

